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Town of Ayer Selectmen's Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, May 6, 2014

1st Floor Meeting Room, Town Hall, Main Street, Ayer, MA

Open Session Meeting Agenda - 7:00 pm

7:00pm Call to Order

Review and Amend Agenda and Announcements: Selectman Hillman requests that
the 3 Special Olympians be invited to the next BOS session, Wednesday the 21st.
unanimously agreed. A general congratulation to all winning Selectmen was extended.
Selectman Livingston reminded everyone of the upcoming Memorial Day Parade.
And Selectman Luca announced the Loafs and Fishes Food Drive which the Ayer Post
Office was running. The Food Drive was running through Saturday the 10th. The
Agenda was accepted with no amendments.

Public Input: Frank Maxant requests an opportunity to speak to the issue of the
Treasurer's Assistant at the appropriate time. Selectman Luca noted the request.

Green Communities/Energy Committee Update
Ms. Carolyn McCreary, Chair of the committee reported on the Solar Net Metering
project. Ms. McCreary started by extending congratulations to all three of the BOS
members for their recent win in the town election. She then announced "Good News"
regarding the Town's Solar Net Metering Project. Ms. McCreary presented a spread
sheet with data for the first 10 months of the project, showing an energy savings of
$120,000, which comes to the town in the form of energy credits. She explained that the
Town had designated 15 Town meters to receive these energy credits, currently the
meter that receives the largest amount of credits is the Waste Water Treatment Meter.
Ms. McCreary emphasized the importance of balancing the meters which received
credits. Ms. McCreary noted the work that Town Accountant Lisa Gabree has put into
the project. Noting that she issues a monthly report on the solar energy credits and the
meter distribution. Ms. McCreary noted that the savings potential is very large.
Selectman Luca asked about the possibility of Solar Arrays being placed on the Town
Dump property. Ms. McCreary said that they were reviewing that possibility but that
there is risk involved. Selectman Hillman asked if there was any news on the LED
street lights. Ms. McCreary said not yet. Ms. McCreary stated that she was working
with Mark Wetzel, DPW Superintendent on both of these possible projects.














